# Summer 4th May



#### Parkina

I would like to remind some parents about courteous and legal parking during the 'drop off' period at the start and the end of the day. There are many roads close to the school without parking restrictions where you can park that you might find are better for you. May I remind you that you are restricted from parking and stopping on the yellow zig-zag lines between the hours clearly shown on the signs outside the school. I would also like to remind parents/carers to be very respectful to the residents' driveways. It appears that some people are parking across the drives and in some cases, on their properties which restricts residents from leaving their property. I believe the road works are due to finish early June, which will free up more spaces closer to the school and so until that point I am asking everyone to think before you park. Thank you for your co-operation.

# Netball Rally at the Deanes School

The netball team took part in a Netball Rally at the Deanes School on Tuesday and came second in their group. Well done to the whole team including children who could not play but went along to support their fellow team members. As usual the children were a credit to the school and behaved impeccably.

# Family Fit Club

This has been up and running (pardon the pun) for quite some time now and more families are now getting involved. Now that the days are longer and warmer, we are able to do this out on our school field, which means that we can have more families attending. It is FREE to you all and is a fun way of getting fit with your children. Lexi in Year 5 says: 'It's fun and challenging and we enjoy pushing each other'. So, why not give it a try tonight? 5 till 6 every Friday.

#### WLPS Music Soiree

Last week, we were all thoroughly entertained by the talented pupils, parents, staff and ex-pupils of WLPS at our annual soiree. We had singers, dancers, pianists and quitarists all utterly brilliant and very brave to perform in front of such a large audience. I would like to thank everyone who helped to make the evening such a success and invite you to take part next year. Start practising now if you already play an instrument or start learning if you don't and, who knows, you could be our star turn next year.

# Penn Sports has moved!

Please note that Penn sports has now re-located to the bottom Of Kent's Hill road next to the BP garage.

# Medicines policy

Please note that the office is only able to administer prescribed medicines (antibiotics only if prescribed for 4 times per day) and medicines which are required under a School Care Plan Arrangement.

# Enjoy the long weekend—see you all on Tuesday 8th.

# Attendance League

Well done to Dali class for winning the attendance cup for this week.

Weekly results			<u> </u>	
			7th May	Bank Holiday Monday
Class	Result	League points	8th May	Choir Cancelled for this week Gymnastics Festival at Deanes
Turner	96.00%	0		Year 6 SATS testing Yr 3 & 4 Bushcraft day
Picasso	93.33%	0		
Matisse	91.94%	0	17th May	Netball match against Robert Drake
Monet	97.42%	3		
Hockney	93.67%	8	20-23rd May	Year 6 Residential Trip
Goldsworthy	96.55%	7		
Dali	98.33%	10	22nd June	School Disco
Whole school % since the start of the year	96.02%	Lead Class Dalie	5th July	Reception Class trip to Great Notley Park
			13th July	Sports Day at the Basildon Sporting Village

Diary dates

'WLPS is committed to developing unique and ambitious children who make informed choices and are inspired to reach their greatest potential.'